
 

 

24th May 2022 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you about the upcoming Phonics Screening Check (PSC).  All schools are 
required to complete the PSC with children in Year 1 and any children in Year 2 who didn’t reach 
the required standard when they were in Year 1.  
 
The PSC takes place during the first week after half term (6th-10th June) and is administered by 
teachers working individually with each child for about 15 minutes.  We approach this task 
sensitively and work positively with the children.  The children have completed a number of mock 
PSC assessments alongside their daily phonics teaching, so this will not be a new experience for 
them.  You will know when your child has completed their PSC as they will come home with a 
special phonics sticker. 
   
The children are asked to read 40 words divided into two sections of 20 words.  Both sections 
contain a mixture of real words and pseudo-words (nonsense-words, which we refer to as ‘alien 
words’).  The pseudo words are included because children can’t read them using their memory or 
vocabulary knowledge so they have to use their phonic decoding skills.  The children often 
complete activities in school using pseudo words, so this approach is not new to them.   
 
All children in Year 1 will continue with phonics lessons for the rest of the academic year, after 
the PSC.  Any children who do not meet the required standard in Year 1 will continue with 
focused ‘keep-up’ support and will repeat the PSC when they are in Year 2. 
 
Schools are required to report results to parents by the end of the school year so you will learn 
whether your child met the required standard when you receive your child’s end of year report. 
 
The PSC will take place during the week beginning 6th June 2022 and it is very important that 
your child attends school this week unless absolutely unavoidable. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact myself or the Year 1 class teachers if you need any further 
information or reassurance.  
 
Kind regards, 

  
Mrs Jo Sorensen 
Head of Lower School       
 
 
 


